

THE JOINT CHIEFS OF STAFF WASHINGTON, D. C. 20301

14 May 1969

Dear Professor Bloomfield:

I would like to express my sincere appreciation for your outstanding performance as Game Director during the interagency, politico-military game, SIGMA I-69.

Your understanding of problems of national and international significance and your searching observations during Control deliberations made a substantial contribution to the success of this effort. The skill-ful manner in which you moderated the Critique of the game, as well as your adeptness in identifying fundamental issues while leading a committee of experts through an exploration of those issues, problems and questions associated with a complex international crisis situation, enhanced the value of SIGMA I-69 to all of the participants and observers.

Again, I want to express my thanks for your outstanding work and valuable contributions during SIGMA I-69.

Sincerely,

EARLE G. WHEELER

Chairman

Joint Chiefs of Staff

Professor Lincoln P. Bloomfield Center for International Studies Massachusetts Institute of Technology 30 Wadsworth Street Cambridge, Massachusetts 02139